Region VII

Mental Health Board

Minutes

January 13, 2011
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by Randy Rodriquez.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Randy Rodriquez, Debbie Karrin, Sam Hulse, Mike Hinman
EXCUSED:  John Landers, 
VISITORS:   Dave Peters, Shawna Tobin, Mark Gunning, Suzanne Godfrey, Steve Orme, Elaine Sullivan, Cherity Woolf, Holli McGolly, Heather Chapple, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

John Landers

· The number for conferencing:  1-866-846-3997, when prompt enter the participant pass code: 409885.
Sam Hulse
· CIT-April 11 -15th here in Idaho Falls at EITC, the next CIT Academy,  February 18th at 6:30 at the Red Lion-will be the CIT Awards-they will be selling tickets for this, you can purchase from any CIT person or Sheila Murdock at BHC.
· We need to get some more officers trained in the outlying communities.

· Statewide committee working on getting CIT standardized throughout the state.
· Detox/Sobering Station Center in Boise-A group from Bonneville County went to Allumbaugh House in Boise for a tour.  See attachment

· There is a great need in our community for a detox/Sobering Station Center.  
· Bonneville County has a pod in one of the jail units that could be utilized for this if the funding and organization can be worked out.  
· Please contact Sam Hulse with any ideas or questions you may have at:  shulse@co.bonneville.id.us
Mike Hinman
· January 29th is the homeless standown at EITC.  Mike will send me a flyer that I will send out.
Randy Rodriquez
· BHTWG handout-see attached
· Governors proposal State of the State for Behavioral Health-see attached

· BHC is getting a new provider coming in mid February

· Talked about the temporary rule changes Medicaid made in December.  
· At Behavioral Health, Crisis is our number one priority, with civil and criminal commitments up next, 19-2524 assessments, MHC, and then voluntary.

Shawna Tobin
· We have two new clinicians with Adult Behavioral Health Crisis Team, Steve Orme and Suzanne Godrey.

Dave Peters
· We hired a new clinician in the Salmon Office, Mandi Barrett.
· Systems of Care

· Moving forward with the project.  We hope we can come up with some new ways of helping and assisting children and passing it on to the region and the rest of the state.

· We will be sending some individuals to get some specific training on children’s eating disorders. 

Sullivan Mental Health Services-

· New agency-see attached flyer.
· Play Therapy, PSR, Mental Health, children, adults, and Family,  self-pay drug and alcohol program, divorce group for children.
Next meeting February 10, 2011
